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Meeting Summary 

January 21, 2004
Present:  Andrew Ross, Co-Chair; Janet Kagan, Co-Chair; Jeff Cohen; Ellen Fussell; Jimmie Haynes; Bibb Latané; Erica Rothman; Jonathan Walker; Anita Wolfenden; Kirsten Wright; Kate Billings, Executive Administrator
Absent:  Colleen Black-Semelka, Betsy Bullen, Ginny Franks, Vernelle Jones, Susan Leeb, Jean Parish, Lyde Zavaleta

I. 
Call to Order 

Kagan called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.  

II.
Announcements
Kagan and Ross reported that the Town Council retreat took place on Thursday, January 15, 2004 at the Chapel Hill Public Library.  As discussed previously, Mark Kleinschmidt, Town Council member and CHPAC Council liaison brought a recommendation to the retreat requesting that, in light of the questions surrounding the CHPAC status in relation to the Town, the CHPAC be made an Office of the Town.  In preparation for this meeting, the CHPAC helped to prepare materials for distribution.  

Ross reported that the Mayor and Town Council all agreed that this is something that they would like the Manager to explore.  Ross mentioned that members of Town Council asked the Manager for his recommendation.  The Manager said he would need time to research the possibilities, however, he mentioned the possibility of having public art be a part of the Parks and Recreation Department.  Several Council members commented that this was not the best solution.  The Mayor and Town Council asked the Manager to come back with various recommendations for the Council to consider.   The members of the CHPAC who were present at the retreat agreed to help the Manager in any way possible.
The Commission agreed that Kagan and Ross should write an email to the Manager, again offering any assistance, as the Manager develops structural recommendations.

There was a brief discussion about the enabling legislation in North Carolina and how it effects public arts organizations throughout the state.  Haynes made the point that we should not necessarily only look to what other communities throughout North Carolina have been able to accomplish – but instead, that the CHPAC should blaze this trail in the state of North Carolina.  

It was noted that even though the CHPAC’s status is uncertain at this time, the budget presentation to Town Council would be presented on Wednesday, February 11, 2004 at 6:30 p.m. in Council Chambers.  Commission members were asked to attend this presentation, if possible.  It was announced that a separate budget meeting would be held for the CHAPC to finalize its budget request. The first meeting of this committee would be Friday, January 23 at 9 a.m. at Kagan’s house.  All members of the Commission were invited to attend.
Billings announced that Ginny Franks resigned from the Commission noting that her schedule this semester was very demanding and that she has difficulty with transportation getting to and from meetings.  

It was announced that the plaque honoring Karen Slotta has finally been installed on the planter box next to the benches on Franklin Street designed by Arlene Slavin.
III. 
Treasurer’s Report

Cash on hand as of 12/31/03 is $49,794.15.  Kagan pointed out that this amount does not reflect monies from the NEA, the OCAC, and the NCAC that we have been granted, but have not yet been received.

IV.
Committee Reports
Self Portrait Project

Rothman reported that everybody is cautiously optimistic about the Self Portrait Project, noting that there is a fabulous committee in place, made up of CHPAC members in addition to other members of the Chapel Hill and Carrboro community.  The brochures have been printed and committee members are distributing them throughout Chapel Hill and Carrboro.  She mentioned that we will have a table to hand out literature at the Community Dinner scheduled to take place at McDougal Middle School in Carrboro on Sunday, February 8, 2004.
Communications

Walker announced that the Communications Committee has had two meetings so far to discuss the new design and layout of the CHPAC website.  He mentioned that the discussions have focused on content, audience, and purpose.  He announced that the next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, January 29 at 5 p.m. in Town Hall, at which time we will be looking at website templates.  Walker mentioned that the proposed website design would be brought to an upcoming full Commission meeting.  Walker reiterated that all comments concerning the site are welcome.
Exhibitions

Wolfenden announced that the opening for the NAACP Black History Month exhibition is scheduled for Friday, January 30 at 5:30 p.m. and the opening reception for the Public Library exhibition featuring work by Melissa Miller and Lori White is scheduled for Sunday, February 1 at 2:00 p.m.
SculptureVisions
Ross announced that the SculptureVisions Committee would have its first meeting in the next two weeks to begin discussing SculptureVisions 2004.  Ross also mentioned that he talked to Emily Cameron in the Public Works Department to finds out about the possibility of using the empty planter box that is located on Franklin Street across the Street from the Post Office.  Cameron said that the planter box was put in for UNC signage, and therefore, it would not be possible to use this site for a temporary sculpture.
Arts in Education

Bullen reported that she is putting together a binder of information concerning the bus card program so that it can serve as a resource for next year.  She also noted that the idea of poetry on the buses for next year’s bus cards is still being discussed.
V.
Meeting Structure Discussion

Ross thanked members of the Commission for their feedback concerning an email that he sent out regarding the monthly meeting structure.  The biggest point of discussion was whether the meetings should be two hours, and if so, what the time should be.  Everybody agreed that the meetings are always rushed and that it made sense to set aside two hours for the meeting, even if we finished earlier on occasion.  The Commission discussed the pros and cons of meeting from 5:00-7:00, from 5:15-7:15, from 5:30-7:30, and from 7:00-9:00.  A vote was taken.  The results were as follows:

5:00-7:00 – 4 votes
5:15-7:15 – 1 vote

5:30-7:30 – 2 votes

7:00–9:00 – 0 votes
Based on this vote it was decided that we would change the meeting time to 5-7 p.m. for 6 months, at which time the Commission can reassess the situation.

Everybody agreed that they would like to receive committee reports etc. via email prior to the monthly meeting and therefore only spend time during the meeting discussing actionable items.

The Commission also agreed that the Public Art Flash is a great addition to the meetings.

VI.
Job Description Discussion

Latané drafted a job description prior to the meeting.  It was agreed that we would work on this draft and discuss it at the February meeting.
VII.
Public Art Flash

In an effort to stay connected with what is going on nationally in the world of public art, Billings presented slides of various public art projects throughout the country and handed out an article from the January 13, 2004 issue of The New York Times concerning maintenance issues with Robert Smithson’s renowned earth sculpture Spiral Jetty. 
VIII.
Percent for Art Projects
Cohen reminded the group that the dedication ceremony for Firehouse #5 and Promethean Honor Guard, the Percent for Art sculpture by Mike Roig will take place on Sunday, February 1 at 1:30 p.m. at Firehouse #5.  He announced that the David Wilson’s contract for the Hargraves Percent for Art project was finalized and that Sally Erickson’s contract for the IFC Percent for Art project was almost complete.  Cohen went on to update the group that Public Art Review Committee meetings have taken place for Southern Community Park, the Aquatics Center, and the Town Operations Center and that the calls for those projects were being written at this time.  

Cohen explained that the CHPAC has three other Percent for Art projects at this time: the Post Office with a public art budget of $15,000, the Tennis and Basketball courts with a public art budget of $3,000, and Streetscape (for which it has been discussed doing something with bus shelters) with a public art budget of $3,220.  Cohen explained that a Public Art Review Committee is being formed for the Post Office; however, the other two projects are so small that they will not have PARCs, and therefore feedback from the Commission would help guide the approach to these projects.   

For the Tennis and Basketball project the group discussed selecting one of the sites to incorporate a public art component, noting that it is necessary to find out the restrictions concerning basketball and tennis regulations.  Ideas from the Commission included seating elements, murals, fencing, and basketball court treatment.  The Commission discussed the fact that the budget is extremely limited.  For the Streetscape/Bus Shelter project the group discussed the possibilities of etched glass and/or photographically treated glass.  The Commission again discussed the fact that the budget is extremely limited.  Cohen explained that the Percent for Art committee would now discuss these issues further and report back to the full Commission.

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 pm. 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Kate Billings, CHPAC Executive Administrator
